# 09/13/24

Lincoln News

Lincoln Elementary School, Zeeland Public Schools Phone 616-748-3350 / Attendance 616-748-3360

# Fitness Frenzy Fundraiser – Friday, September 27

We are so excited for this day of fun and fitness! Our first collection day was today. If you did not remember to send in the collection envelope with your student, there is another collection day on: Friday, September 20. Please see last week's newsletter for more details about this fun day, prizes and collection goals.

### New Volunteer System

Zeeland Public Schools is rolling out a new visitor/volunteer sign-in system this school year called Raptor. This enhanced system will help us accurately and efficiently screen all visitors and volunteers in our schools and provide us with a safe environment for our students and staff. Please watch for update and information on this system throughout the year.

# 24/25 Volunteer Background Checks

All persons wanting to volunteer in the classroom, attend field trips, eat lunch with students, etc. must complete an online Michigan State Police background check. Simply complete the form at least three business days before your volunteer opportunity. Everyone must also scan their driver's license or government issues ID at the guest registration kiosk in order to enter the building.

#### Volunteers Needed

We need volunteers for our Just Right Library (JRL)! Students in K-2 have the opportunity to check out books from the JRL on Mondays. This is where our volunteers come in! Once the students have returned their books, our volunteers go through each bag to make sure the students have returned all of them. They also re-shelve the books that have come back. If you have any questions, please email Amy Hilldore (ahilldor@zps.org)